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King County




DATE
To:
EE NAME, EE TITLE, DEPARTMENT 
From:
MANAGER/HR MANAGER, DEPARTMENT
RE: 
Change to hourly status while on intermittent/partial-day leave (Federal Family Medical Leave Act/King County Family Medical Leave Ordinance)
You recently have been granted intermittent/partial-day leave from DATE to DATE under the Federal Family Medical Leave Act and/or King County Family Medical Leave Ordinance provisions.  Your position is classified under the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) as exempt from the FLSA overtime rules.  During this intermittent leave period, King County will temporarily change your status under the FLSA and compensate you on an hourly basis.  This will not affect the permanent FLSA-exempt status of your position.  When you return to full-duty status, you will revert back to your exempt salaried status.  
While working in an hourly status:

· You will be required to track and report the time you work on an hourly basis.

· You will deduct hours not worked from your sick leave, vacation, or executive leave balances.  If your leave balances are exhausted, you will be on leave without pay for any time not worked while you are on intermittent/partial-day leave status.  Executive leave may only be used in full day increments.  
· You will be eligible for overtime pay at 1.5 times your hourly rate of pay for hours that you work in excess of 40 during your designated workweek.  All overtime hours must be pre-approved by your supervisor.

Effective START DATE, you will be expected to track and report the actual hours you work on your timesheet and make any necessary deductions from your leave banks, and/or report leave without pay for proper compensation.  If you need any help to understand your time keeping responsibilities given your temporary hourly status, please contact department HR or payroll.  
I am available to discuss this change with you and encourage you to let me know if you have any questions. 

Cc:
HR Agency Staff

Personnel file
